CAP Minutes

March 22, 2006

Present:  R. Anderson, E. Cahill, S. Carroll, L. Johnson, D. Knox, J. McCarty, A. Norvell, M. Roberts, V. Trollinger

I. March 8, 2006 minutes approved.

II. Update on the Student Evaluation of Teaching Form.  Presently, it is with the Administration.  Although some modifications were made, content-wise the form has not been changed from what CAP recommended.

III. Self-Designed Major Proposal.  We continued discussion on the proposal.  Feedback from the college community has been received via several routes.  Responses emailed were discussed and the testimony received on March 9, 2006 was discussed.  In general, the proposal has been well received and people are very enthusiastic about its implementation.  It was agreed that this proposal would provide an excellent opportunity for students, but that it is important that the exceptionally rigorous nature of the process will ensure that this option is pursued by a small fraction of self-motivated students.  Specific points of discussion were:

i. Clarification of the capstone experience.  If the capstone is an "Independent study" is it to be counted as one of the three maximum independent studies?  CAP was satisfied with the wording of the proposal, such that the nature of the capstone experience is described in sufficient detail, yet it is open enough to allow a variety of rigorous experiences to qualify.

ii. Issue of single-department proposals: The proposal does not explicitly address proposals for Self-designed majors from single departments or programs.  These should also be considered possible.  We felt, however, that in these cases two faculty advisors should still be required.  Similarly, for programs of study that cross multiple (ie. 3 or more) departments/programs, students should not be required to have advisors from all departments.  

iii. The specific responsibilities of the faculty advisors were discussed.  We felt that the faculty should be provided with explicit guidelines to consider when assisting a student in the design of a self-designed major.  Some examples of questions to consider are:

Does the proposed program of study duplicate an existing program?

Can the proposed program of study be accomplished with an existing major and an existing minor?

Has the student met the burden of articulating their need for the proposed program of study?

Have relevant advisory committees (ie. Pre-Law Advisory Committee) been consulted and provided input when appropriate?

No pre-professional programs will be accepted.

